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 The Regional Municipality of Durham 
COUNCIL INFORMATION PACKAGE 

October 27, 2017 

Information Reports 

2017-INFO-115 Commissioner of Corporate Services – re: 2018 Municipal Election 

2017-INFO-116 Commissioner of Works – re: Emergency Repair Work at Thickson Road 
South and Champlain Avenue/Consumers Drive, in the Town of Whitby 

2017-INFO-117 Commissioner of Planning and Economic Development – re: 2017 
Building Business Forum 

Early Release Reports 

There are no Early Release Reports 

Staff Correspondence 

There is no Staff Correspondence 

Durham Municipalities Correspondence 

1. City of Oshawa – re: Resolution adopted at their Council meeting held on October 16, 
2017, regarding the Region of Durham’s correspondence with respect to the closure of 
the Canadian Boarder Services Agency (CBSA) Outports and Postal Operations 
Office in Oshawa 

2. Township of Scugog – re: Resolution passed at their Planning & Community Affairs 
Committee meeting held on October 16, 2017, regarding the Region of Durham’s 
correspondence with respect to the closure of the Canadian Boarder Services Agency 
(CBSA) Outports and Postal Operations Office in Oshawa 

3. Town of Ajax – re: Resolution passed at their Council meeting held on October 16, 
2017, regarding the Region of Durham’s and the City of Oshawa’s correspondence 
with respect the closure of the Canadian Boarder Services Agency (CBSA) Outports 
and Postal Operations Office in Oshawa 

4. Town of Ajax – re: Resolution passed at their Council meeting held on October 16, 
2017, regarding the Town of Whitby’s correspondence with respect to Bill 148 – the 
Fair Workplaces, Better Jobs Act 
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5. Town of Ajax – re: Resolution passed at their Council meeting held on October 16, 
2017, regarding the Region of Durham’s correspondence with respect to the Cannabis 
Legislation 

6. City of Oshawa – re: Correspondence received and filed at their Council meeting held 
on October 17, 2017, regarding the Region of Durham’s correspondence with respect 
to the Cannabis Legislation 

7. Town of Ajax – re: Correspondence received for information at their Council meeting 
held on October 16, 2017, regarding the Region of Durham’s correspondence with 
respect to the Ongoing Re-negotiation of the North American Free Trade Agreement 
(NAFTA) 

8. Township of Uxbridge – re: Motion adopted at their Council meeting held on October 
16, 2017, regarding the Region of Durham’s correspondence with respect to the 
Ongoing Re-negotiation of the North American Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA) 

9. Town of Ajax – re: Resolution passed at their Community Affairs & Planning 
Committee meeting held on October 2, 2017, regarding Proposed Regional Natural 
Heritage System for the Growth Plan for the Greater Golden Horseshoe 
(Environmental Registry No. 013-1014) and Draft Agricultural System for the Greater 
Golden Horseshoe (Environmental Registry No. 013-0968) 

Other Municipalities Correspondence/Resolutions  

1. Township of Amherstburg – re: Resolution passed at the Council meeting held on 
October 10, 2017, re: that Administration be directed to send a letter to all 
municipalities, local MP’s and AMO, in support of concrete barriers on Highway 401 

Miscellaneous Correspondence  

1. Dr. Colin Carrie, M.P., Oshawa – re: A letter written to The Honorable Ralph Goodale, 
P.C., M.P., Minister of Public Safety, regarding the closure of the Canadian Boarder 
Services Agency (CBSA) Office in Oshawa 

2. Peter Milczyn, Minister, Ministry of Housing – re: Writing to Roger Anderson regarding 
Social Housing Apartment Improvement Program (SHAIP) – Funding Allocation 

3. Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) – re: AMO’s 2016 Federal Gas Tax 
Fund Annual Report 

4. Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario – re: writing to Roger Anderson, Regional Chair 
and CEO in response to the Regions letter regarding the sale of Cannabis in Ontario 

5. Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) – Tight Budget for 2018?, How the 
Local Share can help 



Council Information Package 
October 27, 2017 Page 3 of 3 

6. Celina Caesar-Chavannes, M.P., Whitby – re: writing to Roger Anderson, Regional
Chair and CEO in response to the Region’s letter with respect to sharing the Town of
Whitby’s concerns regarding the ongoing negotiations of the North American Free
Trade Agreement (NAFTA)

Advisory Committee Minutes  

There are no Advisory Committee Minutes 

Action Items from Council (For Information Only) 

Action Items from Committee of the Whole and Regional Council meetings 

Members of Council – Please advise the Regional Clerk at clerks@durham.ca by 9:00 AM 
on the Monday one week prior to the next regular Committee of the Whole meeting, if you 
wish to add an item from this CIP to the Committee of the Whole agenda. 

mailto:clerks@durham.ca


 

From: Commissioner of Corporate Services 
Report: #2017-INFO-115 
Date: October 27, 2017 

Subject: 

2018 Municipal Election 

Recommendation: 

Receive for information 

Report: 

1. Purpose 

1.1 The purpose of this report is to: 

a. Provide general information regarding the 2018 Municipal Election, and 
information on the changes to the Municipal Elections Act, 1996 (MEA), and 
the impact these changes will have on the 2018 Municipal Election for the 
Office of Regional Chair including: 

• Important dates throughout the election year, including a shortened 
nomination period; 

• Additional nomination requirements; 
• Changes to campaign contribution limits and rules regarding contributors;  
• The introduction of third party advertisers; and 
• Additional responsibilities for the Clerk relating to review of financial 

statements. 

b. Distribute the updated Policy on the Use of Corporate Resources for Election 
Purposes. 

2. Background 

2.1 The Regional Clerk, Legislative Services Division, is responsible for the 
administration of the Regional responsibilities related to the election for the Office 
of Regional Chair. With amendments made to the MEA, the election landscape 
has changed since the 2014 Municipal Election and Legislative Services staff has 
been updating election policies and procedures to reflect these revisions through 



the Regional Clerk’s administrative mandate.  

2.2 The Clerks of the lower-tier municipalities are responsible for conducting the 
election within their respective municipality and for reporting the vote for the Office 
of Regional Chair to the Regional Clerk.  

2.3 The Regional Clerk is responsible for preparing the final summary of the votes for 
the Office of Regional Chair from the information received from the lower-tier 
Clerks and announcing the result of the vote for the Office of Regional Chair. 

2.4 A Communication Plan is being developed by the Corporate Communications 
Office in consultation with the Regional Clerk in order to better educate and 
generally provide information to the public and potential candidates about the 
upcoming election. 

3. Changes to Important Dates 

3.1 Previously, the election nomination period began in January of an election year 
and concluded in September. The nomination period for the 2018 Municipal 
Election has been substantially reduced and will commence on May 1, 2018 and 
end on July 27, 2018. Voting Day is on October 22nd. Important dates for the 2018 
Municipal Election are as follows: 

Date: Description: 

May 1, 2018 First day for filing nominations. 

First day to file a registration as a Third 
Party Advertiser (with the local area 
municipality). 

Campaign period commences upon filing of 
nomination. 

July 27, 2018 Nomination Day (9:00 AM to 2:00 PM). 

Withdrawal of Nominations before 2:00 PM. 

The local area municipalities continue to 
accept Third Party Advertiser registrations.  

July 30, 2018 Regional Clerk to send the names of the 
candidates for the Office of Regional Chair 
to the Clerks of the area municipalities. 

Acclamation to office declared if there is 
only one certified candidate for the Office of 
Regional Chair. 



Date: Description: 

October 19, 2018 Last day to accept registrations for Third 
Party Advertisers (with the local 
municipalities) 

October 22, 2018 Voting Day (note different voting methods 
used by the local area municipalities 
outlined in Section 2.2) 

December 1, 2018 New Term of Council begins 

December 31, 2018 Campaign Period Ends. 

Deadline for candidate to provide Clerk with 
written notification of deficit and 
continuation of campaign period – also 
applies to Third Party Advertisers (to local 
area Clerks). 

March 29, 2019 Deadline for filing financial statements for 
reporting period ending December 31, 2018 

September 27, 2019 Deadline for filing statement for reporting 
period ending June 30, 2019 (extension) 

4. Nomination Requirements 

4.1 In accordance with the MEA, nomination papers for the Office of Regional Chair 
are to be filed with the Regional Clerk. The Regional Clerk is responsible for 
advising the Clerks of the lower-tier municipalities of the names of the candidates 
to be placed on the ballots. 

4.2 New requirements have been added to the MEA that necessitate endorsement of a 
Nomination as follows:  

a. the nomination must be endorsed by at least 25 persons who are eligible to 
vote in an election, and they may endorse more than one nomination 

b. endorsees must complete a prescribed declaration 
c. the Clerk is entitled to rely upon the information filed by the candidate in this 

regard and does not require further evidence of the qualifications of the 
endorsees  

d. if the candidate previously filed a nomination for another office on Regional 
Council, for this same election, then they do not need to resubmit the 25 
endorsees/declarations  



5. New Legislation Regarding Contributions 

5.1 New legislation has been introduced with respect to campaign contributions. 
Three of the key changes are as follows: 

a. For the 2018 municipal election, trade union and corporate donations to 
individual candidates are no longer permitted. Only an individual who is 
normally a resident of Ontario, the candidate, or their spouse may make a 
contribution. 

b. The limit for an individual contributor has been increased from $750.00 to 
$1,200.00 to any one candidate in an election. 

c. Based on interpreting Section 88.9.1 of the MEA and the calculation 
contained within the section, an upper limit of $25,000 has been set for 
combined contributions from a candidate and their spouse to the candidate’s 
own election campaign (previously there was no limit for self-contributions). 

5.2 A new category of “Third Party Advertiser” has been introduced. With the 
introduction of Third Party Advertisers, corporations and trade unions can still 
spend money to support candidates by registering as a Third Party. Individuals 
may also register as a Third Party. 

a. According to the MEA, a ‘registered third party’ is an individual, corporation or 
trade union that is registered under section 88.6. A ‘third party advertisement’ 
is an advertisement in any broadcast, print, electronic or other medium that 
has the purpose of promoting, supporting or opposing a candidate (or a ‘yes’ 
or ‘no’ answer to a question on the ballot). 

b. Those who wish to register as a Third Party must register with the local 
municipality. 

c. Third party advertisements are limited to the municipality in which the Third 
Party has registered, therefore Third Party Advertisers who wish to promote a 
candidate for the Office of Regional Chair may wish to register in various area 
municipalities or all of them if they wish to run advertising Region wide. 

d. Contributions to a Third Party from a contributor cannot exceed $1,200.00 (as 
of April 1, 2018). 

e. A contributor shall not make contributions exceeding a total of $5,000 to two 
or more registered third parties registered in the same municipality. 

5.3 Effective April 1, 2018, new requirements have been introduced for Clerks with 
respect to the review of candidates and Third Party Financial Statements. Clerks 
are now required to review the contributions reported on the financial statements 
submitted by a candidate under section 88.25 to determine whether any 
contributor appears to have exceeded any of the contribution limits. 

Should the Clerk determine that a contributor has exceeded the limits; the Clerk 
must prepare a report and forward it to the Compliance Audit Committee. Within 
30 days after receiving the report the Compliance Audit Committee shall consider 
the report and decide whether to commence a legal proceeding against a 
contributor for an apparent contravention. 



6. Policy on the Use of Corporate Resources for Election Purposes 

6.1 The policy on the Use of Corporate Resources for Election Purposes has been 
amended in order to update references to sections of the MEA where the section 
number has changed, and to add reference to Third Party Advertisers. Since there 
have been no substantial revisions made to the Council approved Policy, staff felt 
that there was no need to prepare a separate report in this regard, and that it 
would fall under the Regional Clerk’s administrative mandate. The revised policy, 
with tracked changes, is attached to this report for information. 

7. Conclusion 

7.1 Amendments made to the Municipal Elections Act, 1996 will impact candidates, 
contributors, and Clerks. For candidates, it is best if they familiarize themselves 
with the new regulations. The Region will endeavor to provide as much information 
as possible to assist candidates for Regional Chair in this regard. A 
Communication Plan is being developed by the Corporate Communications Office 
in consultation with the Regional Clerk in order to better educate and inform the 
public and potential candidates about the upcoming election. 

7.2 The Policy on the Use of Corporate Resources for Election Purposes, revised for 
the 2018 Municipal Election, has been included for information. 

7.3 Any questions regarding this report should be direct to Ralph Walton, Regional 
Clerk/Director of Legislative Services, 905-668-7711 extension 2100. 

8. Attachments 

Attachment #1: Policy on the Use of Corporate Resources for Election Purposes 

Respectfully submitted, 

Original signed by: 

D. Beaton 
Commissioner of Corporate Services



Attachment 1 

Policy on the Use of Corporate Resources for Election Purposes 

Purpose 

This policy provides guidance on the appropriate use of corporate resources during 
municipal, school board, provincial and federal elections, and campaigns on a question 
on a ballot. 

Legislative Authority 

The following legislative provisions are highlighted as they relate to this policy: 

The Municipal Elections Act, 1996, s.70(4) 88.8 (4) 5 states that municipalities cannot 
make a contribution (including money, goods and services) to a candidate. The Election 
Finances Act and the Canada Elections Act impose similar restrictions for provincial and 
federal election campaigns.   

The Municipal Elections Act, 1996, s. 88.12 (4) 3 also states that municipalities cannot 
make a contribution to registered third party advertisers. 

As well, the Municipal Elections Act, 1996 prohibits a candidate, or someone acting on 
the candidate’s behalf, from accepting a contribution from a person who is not entitled to 
make a contribution.  As a contribution may take the form of money, goods and services, 
any use of the Corporation’s resources for an election campaign could be viewed as a 
contribution by the Region, which is a violation of the Municipal Elections Act, 1996. 

The Residential Tenancies Act, 2006, s. 28 states that “No landlord shall restrict 
reasonable access to a residential complex by candidates for election to any office at the 
federal, provincial or municipal level, or their authorized representatives, if they are 
seeking access for the purpose of canvassing or distributing election material.” The 
Region’s long term care homes fall under the definition of “residential complex” and, 
therefore, canvassing and distribution of election campaign materials by all candidates is 
permitted, except at Regional events occurring on site.   

Access to Durham Regional Local Housing Corporation and Durham Region Non-Profit 
Housing Corporation premises by all candidates for the purpose of canvassing and 
distribution of election campaign materials is also permitted under the Residential 
Tenancies Act, 2006, except at Regional events occurring on site.   

Principles 

This policy clarifies that all candidates, including members of Council, and registered third 
parties, are required to follow the provisions of the Municipal Elections Act, 1996.  The 
policy is also to ensure that all candidates and registered third parties are treated fairly 
and consistently. 



In compliance with the Municipal Elections Act, 1996, public funds are not to be used for 
election campaigns, including the promotion of or opposition to the candidacy of a person 
for an elected office, or in support of or opposition to a question on a ballot. 

Corporate resources including facilities, infrastructure, equipment, supplies, services, 
staff or any resource that belongs to or is funded by the Region may not be used for the 
purposes of an election campaign or for any campaign-related activities. 

There can be no campaign-related activities by candidates in any Regional workplace or 
in any Regionally owned or operated buildings. 

This policy recognizes that the business of the Region must continue to be carried out 
throughout the term of Council and that Members of Council are holders of their office 
until the end of their term, and supports Members of Council in continuing to fulfill their 
responsibilities as Members of Council. This policy does not preclude Members of 
Council from representing the interests of the constituents who elected them.  

The following guidelines apply to all Members of Council and also apply to an acclaimed 
Member or a Member not seeking re-election. 

Guidelines 

1. Use of Regional Facilities 

A candidate or registered third party may not use Regional facilities for election campaign 
purposes or for any campaign-related activities.  Campaign signs and materials that 
identify a candidate may not be displayed in/at any Regional facilities. Election campaign 
materials means those materials that promote or oppose the candidacy of a person for 
elected office, or that support or oppose a question on a ballot. 

2. Regional Events 

A candidate or registered third party may not campaign or distribute election campaign 
materials at any event/function being hosted by the Region, whether on Regional 
property or not. 

3. Regional Infrastructure 

A candidate or registered third party may not use any Regional infrastructure and 
equipment for election campaign purposes or for any campaign-related activities. This 
includes any physical or technology systems that support the operation of the Region’s 
programs and services including but not limited to computer and telephone networks and 
applications, photocopiers, fax machines, email system, voicemail, wireless equipment, 
internet, intranet, smart phones, tablets and Regional provided electronic devices.  



4. Regional Staff 

A candidate or registered third party may not use the services of staff during those hours 
in which staff receive any compensation from the Region. 

5. Supplies 

A candidate or registered third party may not use Regional supplies for election campaign 
purposes. 

6. Printing/Distribution 

A candidate or registered third party may not print or distribute election campaign 
materials using Regional funds. 

7. Websites/Social Media 

Websites, domain names and social media sites that are funded by the Region should 
may not include any campaign material, make reference to and/or identify any individual 
as a candidate or profile any slogan or symbol associated with a candidate.   

8. Communications Material 

The Region’s communication materials, whether for internal or public distribution, cannot: 

i) Profile (name or photograph), make reference to and/or identify any 
individual as a candidate. 

ii) Advocate for or against a particular candidate. 

(Communication materials include but are not limited to: news releases, media 
advisories, invitations for special events, flyers, posters, banners, brochures, newsletters, 
e-newsletters and social media accounts.) 

9. Photographs/Videos 

Photographs and videos produced for and owned by the Region of Durham cannot be 
used for election campaign purposes. 

10. Corporate Identifiers/Logo 

The Region’s corporate identifiers (i.e. the Durham logo, coat-of-arms, its slogans; and 
the DRPS and DRT logos) may not be printed or distributed in election campaign material 
or included on an election campaign website. Links to the Region’s website are permitted 
from a candidate’s or third party’s election website for the purpose of obtaining 
information about the municipal election or sharing Regional program/service information. 



11. Contact Information 

The Region’s email addresses, telephone numbers and facility addresses are not to be 
used by a candidate or registered third party as his/her their election campaign contact 
information. 

Exemptions to this policy: 

Municipal election information prepared, posted and maintained by Legislative Services. 
Names and photographs of Members of Council, their contact information, and a list of 
their current representation on committees that is prepared, posted and maintained by 
Legislative Services. 

Agendas and minutes of Committee and Council meetings. 

Administration: 

The Regional Clerk and authorized designate(s) are responsible for the administration of 
this policy. 



If this information is required in an accessible format, please contact 1-800-372-1102 ext. 3540. 

 

From: Commissioner of Works 
Report: #2017-INFO-116 
Date: October 27, 2017 

Subject: 

Emergency Repair Work at Thickson Road South and Champlain Avenue/Consumers 
Drive, in the Town of Whitby 

Recommendation: 

Receive for information. 

Report: 

1. Purpose 

1.1 The purpose of this report is to provide information regarding emergency repair 
work completed by the Works Department at Thickson Road South and Champlain 
Avenue/Consumers Drive, in the Town of Whitby.  Dollar amounts followed by an 
asterisk (*) are before applicable taxes. 

2. Contract Issued 

2.1 BryRon Contracting was hired for an emergency repair to a 400 millimetre (mm) 
ductile iron watermain at the intersection of Thickson Road/ Champlain 
Avenue/Consumers Drive.  The police closed the intersection to vehicular traffic 
including the ramps to the 401 due to the high volume of traffic at this intersection 
during the repair work. 

2.2 Costs were significant due to the complexity of the repair, the close proximity of 
existing infrastructure, extensive road restoration and complex traffic control.  All 
water infrastructure and most of the road impacted by the watermain break have 
been repaired. Permanent road restoration will be included as part of the capital 
construction project for the extension of Consumers Drive from Thickson Road to 
Thornton Road.   

2.3 Total cost of the emergency repair was $197,807*. 
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2.4 The emergency repair work was performed through a time and material contract 
administered through the Construction Division of the Works Department using the 
established registry of pre-selected contractors as approved by Regional Council. 

3. Financial Implications 

3.1 Section 11.0 of the Region’s Purchasing By-law 68-2000 (Amended) authorizes 
staff to make emergency purchases under certain circumstances.  In accordance 
with the By-law, an immediate purchase can be expedited to prevent serious 
delays in the work of any department, which might involve dangers to life, damage 
to property, or the provision of an essential service.   

3.2 In accordance with the provisions of the by-law, emergency purchases that exceed 
$25,000 are reported to the Committee of the Whole setting out the nature of the 
emergency and the necessity of the action taken by staff. 

3.3 The Finance Department issued the necessary purchase order for work under the 
emergency provisions of the by-law. 

3.4 Funding in the amount of $197,807* for this emergency work was provided from 
within the approved 2017 Water Supply Operating Budget for watermain repairs. 

4. Conclusion 

4.1 Staff proceeded with the emergency work detailed in this report by selecting a 
contractor from the approved registry of Regional Infrastructure Construction 
Contractors.  This process ensured timely completion of the work. 

4.2 This report has been reviewed by the Finance Department. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Original signed by 

Susan Siopis, P.Eng. 
Commissioner of Works 
 



If this information is required in an accessible format, please contact 1-800-372-1102 ext. 2564 

From: 
Report: 
Date: 

Commissioner of Planning and Economic Development 
#2017-INFO-117 
October 18, 2017 

Subject: 

2017 Building Business Forum 

Recommendation: 

Receive for information 

Report: 

1. Purpose

1.1 The purpose of this report is to provide an overview of the 2017 Durham Building 
Business Forum held in the Township of Scugog on October 11, 2017. 

2. Background

2.1 The Building Business Forum (BBF) is an annual half-day business event held in 
north Durham that brings business leaders together to inspire new business ideas, 
make strategic connections with local and provincial business support organizations 
and strengthen the rural economy. 

2.2 The BBF is an action item of the Vibrant North Durham Economic Development 
Plan 2013-2018, under the strategy Inspire and Support Entrepreneurship. This 
Plan was adopted by the Township Councils of Scugog, Uxbridge and Brock in 
June 2013. 

2.3 The BBF is a collaborative regional economic development initiative of the 
Economic Development Advisory Committees of Scugog, Uxbridge and Brock in 
partnership with the Region of Durham Planning and Economic Development 
Department. 
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2.4 Continued support of the BBF is an action item in the Region’s 2017-2021 
Economic Development Strategy and Action Plan under Goal 5A: Retaining and 
Expanding Existing Business – North Durham. 

3. 2017 Building Business Forum 

3.1 This year marked the sixth-annual event and was held at the Blackstock Recreation 
Complex in the Township of Scugog. Over 80 people attended the forum 
representing business, business support organizations, Regional and Township 
representatives. 

3.2 The theme for this year’s BBF was ‘Making it on Main Street” to highlight the 
importance of downtown areas for rural communities as a way to foster the growth 
of locally-owned small businesses. 

3.3 The 2017 event had several components: 

a. Ignite Sessions featuring five local business owners from across north 
Durham speaking about what ‘Making it on Main Street’ means to them. 
Speakers included Lianne Megarry from the Dark Horse Studio in Sunderland, 
Mila Haynos from Lavender-Blue in Port Perry, Arthur Field from Nexus 
Coffee Company in Uxbridge and Mike Gibbs from Branching Out Florists and 
Jingles Gifts in Cannington and Port Perry. 

b. The Business Advisory Centre Durham presented on tips for growing small 
businesses in a rural downtown and retail trends for the coming year. 

c. The We CARE for Business Tradeshow which included business support 
organizations who assist with the creation, attraction, retention and expansion 
of businesses in north Durham. 

d. Two facilitated networking sessions led by the Business Advisory Centre 
Durham where attendees were given the opportunity to network with peers. 

4. Corporate Partnerships 

4.1 In recognition of the importance of financing to the success of small business, local 
financial institutions were invited to participate in the event. 

4.2 Two financial institutions, the Bank of Montreal (BMO) and the Royal Bank of 
Canada (RBC) participated financially with BMO contributing $1,000 and RBC 
contributing $500 towards the event. 



 Page 3 of 3 

4.3 Due to the level of sponsorship provided, only BMO qualified to participate in the 
We CARE for Business Tradeshow. 

5. Financial Implications 

5.1 The BBF is a free event to participants and the cost of hosting is annually shared 
between the Townships of Scugog, Uxbridge and Brock and the Region of Durham 
Planning and Economic Development Department budgets. 

6. Conclusion 

6.1 The BBF is identified in the Vibrant North Durham Economic Development Plan 
2013-2018 and the Region’s 2017-2021 Economic Strategy and Action Plan. It is a 
successful and significant event for supporting entrepreneurship and business 
development in north Durham. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Original signed by 

B.E. Bridgeman, MCIP, RPP 
Commissioner of Planning and 
Economic Development 

























































The Corporation of the Town Hall 
51 Toronto Street South 
P.O. Box 190 Township 

of 
~ Uxbridge 

Uxbridge, ON 19P 1T1 
Telephone (905) 85'2 - 9181 
facsimile (905) 852-9674 
Web www.town.uxbriclge.on.ca 

In The Rq;ional Municipalily of Durham 

SENT VIA REGIONAL COURIER 

October 19, 2017 

Region of Durham 
605 Rossland Road East 
P.O. Box 623 
Whitby, Ontario 
L 1N 6A3 

RE: NEGOTIATION OF THE NORTH AMERICAN FREE TRADE 
AGREEMENT (NAFTA) 
TOWNSHIP FILE: R-00 G 

Please be advised that during the General Purpose & Administration Committee 
of October 16th , 2017 the following motion was carried; 

THAT Administration Committee support the Region of Durham's position 
on ongoing re-negotiations of the North American Free Trade Agreement 
(NAFTA); 

AND THAT a letter be sent to the Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime 
Minister of Canada supporting the Region of Durham's position. 

I trust you will find the above satisfactory. 

Yours truly, 

c.s . . l.EG!SLti.l'WE ::,EmncE::=:, 

~u~ 
Deputy Clerk 

/sir 
!, ~ • 

-----·- -, r------------ i 

Original 

To: 

Copy 

To: 

C 

1----.. ·-----' 
. C.C. S,C.C. Fifa j 

i' .... ··~ ~--, .. -·- ~··-,·~·- ...... ·---. 

! 
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Maria Flammia 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Cc: 

Lorraine Billings < Lorraine.Billings@ajax.ca > 
October-24-17 4:25 PM 
omafra-guidelines@ontario.ca; naturalheritage@ontario.ca; bdenney@trca.on.ca; 
eshapero@environmentaldefence.ca; bmausberg@greenbelt.ca; Clerks; 
harrisc@whitby.ca; dshields@pickering.ca 
Stev Andis 

Subject: Proposed Regional Natural Heritage System for the Growth Plan for the Greater Golden 
Horseshoe (Environmental Registry No. 013-1014) and Draft Agricultural System for the 
Greater Golden Horseshoe (Environmental Registry No. 013-0968) 

Attachments: CAP Oct 2, 2017 _Proposed GP NHS and GGH Agri System_Clerks Signed.pdf 

Town of Aiax Resolution regarding 
Proposed Regional Natural Heritage System for the Growth Plan for the Greater 

Golden Horseshoe (Environmental Registry No. 013-1014) and Draft Agricultural 
System for the Greater Golden Horseshoe (Environmental Registry No. 013-
0968) 

Please be advised that the following resolution was passed by the Community Affairs & Planning Committee at 
its meeting held October 2, 2017 and will be going before Ajax Town Council's meeting on October 16, 2017 
for endorsement. 

1. That the Report to Community Affairs and Planning Committee dated October 2, 2017 entitled 
"Proposed Regional Natural Heritage System for the Growth Plan for the Greater Golden Horseshoe 
(Environmental Registry No. 013-1014) and Draft Agricultural System for the Greater Golden 
Horseshoe (Environmental Registry No. 013-0968)" be received for information. 

2. That the following be submitted to the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry, and the Ontario 
Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs: 

a. The following comments, which are expanded upon in Section 3.1.3 of this Report, are submitted in 
response to Environmental Registry No. 013-1014 regarding the Proposed Regional Natural 
Heritage System for the Growth Plan for the Greater Golden Horseshoe: 

i. The Town of Ajax requests explanation on the rationale for identifying the isolated 
parcels of the Proposed Regional Natural Heritage System adjacenb t~t~\!Hi5M9.ltl~!1~s 
of the Carruthers Creek Watershed; : .. --,---------"-~-----

r~::ineJ ~ \ ~ 
Copy 

To: 

1 
c.c. S.C.C. Fite 

Take Appr. Action 



ii. The Town of Ajax agrees that it is appropriate to have smaller thresholds to identify 
minimum core area sizes for the Regional Natural Heritage System in geographic areas 
where there is greater fragmentation and less natural cover due to urbanization and 
agricultural activities and recommends that the same approach be taken to identify linkages 
(e.g. hydrologic features such as creeks) between core areas in the same geography by 
establishing a width of less than 500 metres to identify these linkages; and, 

iii. The Town of Ajax fully supports the recommendation in Toronto and Region 
Conservation Authority (TRCA) Resolution (#A 139/16) which requests the province include 
headwater areas within the TRCA watershed, especially those areas that are almost fully 
surrounded by Greenbelt lands such as the Carruthers Creek, in the Greenbelt Plan 
Boundary and continues to urge the province to protect the Carruthers Creek headwaters by 
designating it as a Growth Plan Natural Heritage System linkage between the Greenbelt 
Natural Heritage System areas to the north and south to ensure the conservation and 
ecological enhancement of the headwaters, and to protect vulnerable flood prone areas 
downstream in the Town of Ajax over the long-term. 

b. The following comments, which are expanded upon in Section 3.2.3 of this Report, are submitted in 
response to Environmental Registry No. 013-0968 regarding the Draft Agricultural System for the 
Greater Golden Horseshoe: 

i. The Town of Ajax requests that greater flexibility be provided for local refinements 
where additional prime agricultural lands identified by the Ontario Ministry of Agriculture, Food 
and Rural Affairs are predominately characterized by natural features and existing rural land 
uses, as is the case in the Town of Ajax; and, 

ii. The Town of Ajax encourages the Region of Durham, in consultation with the lower-
tier municipalities, to undertake a Land Evaluation and Area Review during their next 
municipal comprehensive review to evaluate whether the additional prime agricultural lands 
identified by the Ontario Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs should be designated 
prime agricultural. 

3. That this report be circulated to the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry; the Ontario Ministry of 
Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs; the Region of Durham; the City of Pickering; the Town of Whitby; 
the Toronto and Region Conservation Authority; Ontario Greenbelt Alliance; and, the Friends of the 
Greenbelt Foundation. 

A copy of the staff report that prompted this action is attached. If you require any additional information please 
do not hesitate to contact Stev Andis, Senior Policy Planner, at 905-619-2529 ext. 3257 or stev.andis@ajax.ca 

Lorraine Billings 
Legislative Services Associate I Legislative & Information Services 
Town of Ajax 
65 Harwood Ave. S. Ajax, ON L 1 S 2H9 
E: lorraine.billings@ajax.ca 
P: 905-619-2529, ext. 33141 F: 905-683-1061 
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October 20, 2017 VIA EMAIL 

The Honourable Kathleen Wynne 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Rm 281 
Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON M7A-1A1 

Dear Premier Wynne: 

RE: Concrete Barriers on Highway 401 

At its meeting of October 10th 
, 2017, Amherstburg Town Council passed the following resolution: 

Resolution# 20171010-916 - That Administration BE DIRECTED to send a letter to all 
municipalities, local MP's and AMO, in support of concrete barriers on Highway 401. 

Best Regards, 

_) 
(~ 

,.~. 

Tammy Fowkes 
Deputy Clerk 

cc: Taras Natyshak- MPP, Essex 
Tracey Ramsey - MP, Essex 
Ontario Municipalities 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 

encl. Barriers on Highway 401 - Municipality of Chatham-Kent Resolution 

Website: www.amherstburg.ca 
271 SANDWICH ST. SOUTH, AMHERSTBURG, ONTARIO N9V 2A5 

Phone: (519) 736-0012 Fax: (519) 736-5403 TTY: (519)736-9860 

http:www.amherstburg.ca


Office oftfie :Mayor/c:EO 315 'l(jne Street 'West 
<P.O. (}Jo:(,640 

Cnatliam, Ontario 
:/117:M. 5'1(8 

'I'efepfwne: 519.436.3219 
Pa:(,:No.: 519.436.3236 

<Rg.nay ~ Jfope P.maif: IR.,anajl[ope@cfiatfiam-li§nt.ca 
9.1.unicipaEi.ty ofCli.atli.am-'l(Jnt 

September 22, 2017 

The Honourable Kathleen Wynne 

Premier of Ontario 

Legislative Building, Rm 281 

Queen's Park 

Toronto ON M7A 1A1 


Dear Premier Wynne: 

RE: Barriers on Highway 401 

As Mayor of The Municipality of Chatham-Kent, I am providing this letter in 
support of a resolution passed by Council at its council meeting held on 
September 18, 2017, as follows: 

"WHEREAS, there continue to be serious ongoing concerns regarding traffic 
safety on the 401 through Chatham-Kent from Tilbury through to Elgin County. 

WHEREAS, there have been numerous serious and fatal collisions that have 
required the closing of the 401, impacting the safety of residents on detour routes 
with im:teased heavy trucktraffic: -- - - · 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that council pass a resolution calling on the 
provincial government to install said barriers and that the mayor draft a letter 
highlighting the above concerns, and that both the motion and the accompanying 
letter be circulated to the: Premier of Ontario, The Honourable Kathleen Wynne, 
The Minister of Transportation, The Honourable Steven Del Duca, and the 
surrounding municipalities on the 401 corridor from Windsor to London. 

AND BE IT RESOLVED the petition as drafted by concerned residents of 
Chatham-Kent with the help of the MPP for Chatham-Kent-Essex be made 
available for signing until Sept 27th at all of our municipal service centers before 
being foiwarded to the MPP." 

Cont'd ... 

'For 6usiness interests, cfieck,out www. investc«. cala6out-invest-c-li/a-mess<!IJe-from-our-mayor or www.cliatfzam-Rent.ca 

http:www.cliatfzam-Rent.ca
http:9.1.unicipaEi.ty
mailto:IR.,anajl[ope@cfiatfiam-li�nt.ca
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Thank you for your time and attention to this important matter. We would greatly 
appreciate a face-to-face meeting with you about this issue. Should you require 
further information, please do not hesitate to contact my office directly at 
randyhope@chatham-kent.ca or by telephone at 519.436.3219. 

Sincerely, 

:P::t: 
Randy R. Hope, Mayor/CEO 
Municipality of Chatham-Kent 

The Honourable Steven Del Duca 

Minister of Transportation 

Ferguson Block, 3rd Fir. 

77 Wellesley St W 

Toronto ON M7A128 


Municipalities within Counties of Essex, Elgin and Middlesex 

mailto:randyhope@chatham-kent.ca


· MOUSE Of Cm,tMONS 
CIIAMBRE DES COMMUNES 

CANADA 

Ottawa 
Room 410 


Justice Building 

Ottawa , ON K1A OA6 


Tel.: 613-996-4756 

Fax:613-992-1357 


Colin.Carrie@parl.gc.ca 


Constituency 
57 Simcoe Street S 


Suite 28 

Oshawa, ON 


L 1H 4G4 

Tel.: 905-440-4868 

Fax: 905-440-4872 


Dr. Colin Carrie 
Member of Parliament/ 


Depute de Oshawa 


Ottawa 
Piece 410 


Edifice de la Justice 

Ottawa (ON) 


K1AOA6 

Tel. : 613-996-4756 


Telec.: 613-992-1357 

Colin.Carrie@parl.gc.ca 


Circonscription 
57, rue Simcoe S 


Suite 2B 

Oshawa (ON) 


L1H 4G4 

Tel. : 905-440-4868 


Telec. : 905-440-4872 


October 4, 2017 

The Hon' Ralph Goodale, P.C. , M.P. 
Minister of Public Safety 
House of Commons 
Ottawa, Ont 
KIA OA6 

REGION OF DURHAM 
r.--! ,, "~r -., , r ..~fij)
j ·:.;­ ~ I .. ' • ' -

l . -·, . .. 

!: ': 
'4.s1 

. 

OCT 

j i~-1 

1 7 2017 .. . ,·.. 
~ t _,,_ 

Dear Minister, REGIONAL CHAtR &CEO 
I am writing to express, in the strongest possible terms, my sincere disappointment 
in your decision to close the Canada Border Services Agency office in my riding of 
Oshawa. To be clear, I object to both the "consultation" process and the final 
outcome. 

As I am sure you are aware, the City of Oshawa, NavCan and local businesses have 
recently invested approximately $20 Million in upgrades to our airport. It's quite 
clear that these investments were made because all stakeholders see the value and 
future potential of our airport. It is unfortunate that your government does not 
share this vision for Oshawa. 

Frankly, I was so utterly shocked by how this closure unfolded I elected to ask a 
question on the issue last week. I was assured by your Parliamentary Secretary, and 
fellow Durham MP Mark Holland, that consultations had in fact taken place. The 
House of Commons was explicitly told that the Mayor of Oshawa was consulted 
prior to the decision being made; unfortunately, I have learned that this is untrue. 

Minister, you will notice above that I have placed the term consultation in 
quotations marks. I have done this because the reality is, no consultations took 
place. I have spoken to my Mayor, the Regional Chair and stakeholders at the 
airport and they have all assured me that they were not consulted, prior to the 
decision. It is truly unfathomable to me that a decision of this magnitude can be 
made without consulting a single local stakeholder. 

I implore you to reverse this short-sighted decision and to work with your 
depai1ment to improve this unacceptable lack of consultation so that other 
communities are given the opportunity to provide input on decisions that will 
negatively impact them. 

I would appreciate the oppo11unity to sit down with you to get more information on 
this arbitrary decision. 

I look forward to your response. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Colin Carrie 
Member of Parliament - Oshawa 

mailto:Colin.Carrie@parl.gc.ca
mailto:Colin.Carrie@parl.gc.ca
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Ministry of Housing Minlstere du Logement 

Minister Responsible for the Minlstre responsable de la Strategle 
Poverty Reduction Strategy de reduction de la pauvrete 

Office of the Minister Bureau du ministre 

777 Bay Street, 171
h Floor 777, rue Bay, 17° etage 

Toronto ON M5G 2E5 Toronto ON MSG 2E5 
Tel.: 416 585-6500 Tel. : 416 585-6500 
Fax: 416 585-4035 Telec. : 416 585-4035 

17-74916 

October 6, 2017 

Mr. Roger Anderson 
Regional Chair and CEO 
Regional Municipality of Durham 
605 Rossland Road East 
P.O. Box 623 
Whitby, Ontario 
L1N 6A3 

Dear Mr. Anderson: 

Re: Social Housing Apartment Improvement Program - Funding Allocation 

Thank you for participating in the announcement for the Social Housing Apartment 
Improvement Program (SHAIP) on September 15, 2017. 

This investment is part of Ontario's Climate Change Action Plan and is funded by 
proceeds from the province's carbon market. Proceeds from the carbon market must, by 
law, be invested in programs that reduce greenhouse gas emissions and save money on 
energy costs. 

Pending future carbon market proceeds, the Regional Municipality of Durham is 
conditionally allocated up to $3,319,502 in 2017-18 and $11 ,040,806 from 2018-19 to 
2020-21 . 

The first year of this program (2017-1 8) will fund eligible greenhouse gas reduction 
retrofits in social housing apartment buildings of 150 units or more using the latest low­
carbon energy technologies. Years two through four of this program (2018-19, 2019-20, 
and 2020-21) will fund eligible retrofits in social housing apartment buildings of 100 units 
or more. More details on eligible retrofit work will be available in the SHAIP guidelines 
that will be released later this month. 

Due to the limited number of social housing buildings of 150 units or more in your Service 
Manager area, the ministry is requesting that Regional Municipality of Durham submit a 
detailed business case demonstrating how this funding will be used. A document 
detailing the more specific requirements for the business case will be forwarded to your 
staff in October 2017. 

.. ./2 
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Pending the approval of the business case, the Regional Municipality of Durham shall 
enter into a Tra~sfer Payment Agreement (TPA) with the ministry no later than March 16, 
2018, in order to access the funding. Please be aware that after each Cap and Trade 
Program auction, the TPA will be amended as each conditional allocation is formally 
approved to reflect the confirmed allocation. 

Sincerely, 

Peter Milczyn 
Minister 

c.c. 	 Laurie LeBlanc, Deputy Minister - Housing 
Mr. John Connolly, Director, Housing Services, Regional Municipality of Durham 



Maria Flammia 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Pis log 
Next cip 

Sent from my iPhone 

Begin forwarded message: 

Ralph Walton 
October-20-17 3:34 PM 
Lydia Gerritsen; Maria Flammia 
Fwd: AMO's 2016 federal Gas Tax Fund Annual Rep 

From: Roger Anderson <Roger.Anderson@Durham.ca> 
Date: October 20, 2017 at 3:21:50 PM EDT 
To: Jim Clapp <Jim.Clapp@durham.ca>, Ralph Walton <Ral h.Walton 
Subject: Fw: AMO's 2016 federal Gas Tax Fund Annual Report 

Fyi 

e.s. • LEGf~!J: < 

Original 

To: (!_ 1P / 
Copy 

··-:1 

Sent from my BlackBerry - the most secure mobile device - via the Rogers Network 

From: GasTax@amo.on.ca 
Sent: October 20, 2017 3:00 PM 
To: Roger.Anderson@Durham.ca 
Cc: Garry.Cubitt@Durham.ca; Jim.Clapp@durham.ca 
Subject: AMO's 2016 federal Gas Tax Fund Annual Report 

Dear Regional Chair and CEO Anderson: 

I am pleased to provide you with a link to AMO's federal Gas Tax Fund Annual Report for the year 
ending December 31, 2016 and I encourage you to share it with your local Council. 

To highlight its importance, in 2016, the Regional Municipality of Durham: 

• Received $18,486,079 from the federal Gas Tax Fund; and 
• Invested $18,601,869 to enhance the community. 

Since the Fund was established in 2005, the Regional Municipality of Durham has leveraged 
$168,722,300 to support two infrastructure and capacity building projects worth $239,986,869. 

AMO's next report on the federal Gas Tax Fund will describe the outcomes achieved by your 
municipality's investments. 

In 2016, Ontario's municipal governments, excluding Toronto, invested $647 million from the Fund in 
more than 1,200 local infrastructure and capacity building projects. Investments reported on in 2016 
include: 

1 

mailto:Jim.Clapp@durham.ca
mailto:Garry.Cubitt@Durham.ca
mailto:Roger.Anderson@Durham.ca
mailto:GasTax@amo.on.ca
mailto:Jim.Clapp@durham.ca
mailto:Roger.Anderson@Durham.ca


• $103 million to support the construction and repair of 1,522 lane km of roads serving 1,506,687 
residents; 

• 	 $26 million to support the purchase or refurbishment of 186 public transit buses, contributing 
to a 7.5% increase in ridership, and 100,000 more hours of service; and 

• 	 $7.5 million to support the installation of 15,601 high-efficiency LED streetlights, contributing 
to a reduction of 6.62 GWh in annual energy consumption. 

By tracking our progress, we can demonstrate that local investments are fostering economic growth, 
promoting a cleaner environment, and building stronger communities. AMO's report on project 
outcomes will be released in 2018. 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact AMO's Executive Director, Pat Vanini at 416­
971-9856 or pvanini@amo.on.ca. 

Sincerely, 

Lynn Dollin 
AMO President 

c. Garry Cubitt 
c. Jim Clapp 

2 
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From: MWilson@amo.on.ca 
Sent: October 24, 2017 1:50 PM 
To: khobbs@thunderbay.ca; mayor tory@toronto.ca; Maurizio.Bevilacgua@vauqhan.ca; dave.jaworsky@waterloo.ca; 
mayor@whitby.ca; mayoro@cjtywindsor.ca; officeofthemayor@barrie.ca; mayorjeffrey@brampton.ca; 
cam.guthrie@guelph.ca; steve.parish@ajax.ca; CFriel@brantford.ca; rick.goldring@burlington.ca; mayor@cambridge.ca; 
randyhope@chatham-kent.ca; brian.bigger@greatersudbury.ca; mayor@hamilton.ca; mayor@cityofkingston.ca; 
mayor@kitchener.ca; mayor@london.ca; fscarpitti@markham.ca; executiveservices@milton.ca; mayor@mjssissauga.ca; 
mayor@oakville.ca; jhenry@oshawa.ca; jim.watson@ottawa.ca; dave.barrow@richmondhill.ca; 
wsendzik@stcatharines.ca; gary.carr@halton.ca; chair@peelreaion.ca; wayne.emmerson@york.ca; 
Roger.Anderson@Durham.ca; alan,caslin@niagararegion.ca; KSeiling@reqionofwaterloo.ca 
Cc: MTurner@amo.on.ca; PYaoioi@amo.on.ca 
Subject: Local Share - draft resolution 

Mayors and Chairs, 

Further to the LUMCO discussion of this morning, please find attached a draft resolution for councils' consideration in 
support of the Local Share. 

As AMO President Lynn Dollin offered, if councils would like to receive a presentation by AMO staff, please let us 
know. We will make every effort to attend as many council meetings as possible. We will also provide a status update 
at the November 3rd meeting of LUM CO/MARCO. 

If you or your staff would like more information about the Local Share, the link below includes: three reports, an 

illustrative allocation of HST revenue by municipality, a 2 minute explainer video, and videos presentations by pollster 
Nik Nanas and the AMO President's 2017 AMO Conference speech. 

http://www.amo.on.ca/loca lsha re 
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Maria Flammia 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 
Attachments: 

Carol Hancock 
October-25-17 12:29 PM 
Ralph Walton; Cheryl Bandel 
Maria Flammia 

FW: Response from Celina - on our NAFTA letter we sent to the Prime Minister 

Fast color scan to a PDF file_6.PDF 

Please see the attached letter received in the Regional Chair's office, he has requested it be placed on the next CIP. 

Thank you, 

Carol 

From: Carol Hancock 
Sent: October-25-17 12:17 PM 
To: Roger Anderson 
Cc: Christine Drimmie; Sandra Austin 
Subject: Response from Celina - on our NAFTA letter we sent to the Prime Minister 

Roger, this letter was received from MP Celina Caesar-Chavannes today- in response to the letter we sent to the Prime 

Minister. Would you like it added to the next CIP? 

Thank you, 

Carol 
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HOUSE OF COMMONS 
CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES 

CANADA 

Ottawa 
Wellington Bulk:img. Suite 523 
Ottawa, ON KlA OA6 
Tel: (613} 992-6344 
Fax.: (613) 992-8320 

Whitby 
206-701 Rossland Rd E. 
Whitby, ON LlN 8Y9 
Tel: (905) 665-8182 
Fax.: (gQS) 665-8124 

Con1act Detai5 
Cehna.Caesar-Chavannes@parlgc.ca 
www.CelinaMP.ca 
Facebook: @MPCelma 
Twitter: @MPCeHna 
Jnstagram: @MPCelina 

Member of Parliament 
Whitby 

C.elina 
c.aesar-Olavannes 
Deputee 
Whitby 

Ottawa 
Edifke Wellington, Piece 523 
Ottawa. (Ontario) KlA OA6 
Tel.: (613) gq2-634 
Te~c.: (613) 992-8320 

Whitby 
206-701, chemin Rossland est 
Whitby (Ontmo) l:1N 8¥9 
Tel.: (905) 665-8182 
Te~c.: (905) 665-8124 

Coorcbnnees 
Celina.Caesar-Chavannes@lparlgc.ca 
www.CelinaMP.ca 
Facebook: @MPCehna 
Twitter : @MPCehna 
lnstagram : @MPCelma 

.~~ON Op: DURffAM 

Roger Anderson ti\, 1tf 
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S . --,,, 'j) 
605 Rossland Road East O' . ?flu 
Regional Chair, Regional Municipality of Durh~.~' ~ ~-

Whitby, ON llN 6A3 1111J1UIIAL \., :o 
Monday, October 18, 2017 

Dear Regional Chair Anderson: 

Thank you for copying me on your letter to the Prime Minister sharing the Town 
of Whitby's concerns regarding the ongoing negotiations of the North American 
Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA). 

As the Member of Parliament for Whitby, I understand that both our town and 
the entire Durham region benefit tremendously from the continued vitality of the 
automotive industry. For this reason, I am not only a member of the Liberal Auto 
Caucus, but also stay up to speed on issues facing the sector by engaging with key 
industry stakeholders during my time in both Ottawa and Whitby. Our 
government and I know that the sector's highly skilled workforce, many of whom 
live in Whitby, along with leading edge companies, are at the forefront of 
developing the innovative, green and connected technologies that are shaping 
the future of the industry. 

As we continue the negotiations to modernize NAFTA, our government's 
overarching objectives are clear: protect NAFTA's record as an engine of job 
creation and economic growth; make NAFTA more progressive; and uphold the 
elements in NAFTA that are key to our national economic interest. 

Our government is committed to pursuing a progressive trade agreement that 
helps workers, including constituents of ours, enjoy higher wages and better 
conditions. We understand that trade is about people. It's about creating the best 
possible conditions for growth, for jobs, and for the prosperity of individuals and 
working families. 

To achieve this, we will pursue several key negotiating priorities, informed by 
extensive and ongoing consultations with Canadians. These include: 

• Bringing strong labour safeguards into the core of the agreement; 
• Integrating enhanced environmental provisions to ensure that no NAFTA 

country weakens environmental protection to attract investment; 

• Fully integrating gender rights into the agreement; 



• Including Indigenous rights in NAFTA, in keeping with our commitment to improve the relationship 
with Indigenous Peoples; 

• Cutting red tape to make life easier for small- and medium-sized businesses; 
• Making the movement of working professionals easier; and, 

• Maintaining a fair dispute process, in NAFTA, for Canadians and our businesses. 

I will continue to advocate for our community and raise the importance of the auto sector with my 
colleagues. 

Thank you again for writing to me regarding this important issue. 

Celina Caesar-Chavannes 
Member of Parliament, Whitby 



Action Items 
Committee of the Whole and Regional Council 

Meeting Date Request Assigned 
Department(s) 

Anticipated 
Response Date 

September 7, 2016 
Committee of the Whole 

Staff was requested to provide information on the possibility of an 
educational campaign designed to encourage people to sign up 
for subsidized housing at the next Committee of the Whole 
meeting. (Region of Durham’s Program Delivery and Fiscal Plan 
for the 2016 Social Infrastructure Fund Program) (2016-COW-19) 

Social Services 
/ Economic 

Development 
October 5, 2016 

September 7, 2016 
Committee of the Whole 

Section 7 of Attachment #1 to Report #2016-COW-31, Draft 
Procedural By-law, as it relates to Appointment of Committees 
was referred back to staff to review the appointment process. 

Legislative 
Services First Quarter 2017 

October 5, 2016 
Committee of the Whole 

That Correspondence (CC 65) from the Municipality of Clarington 
regarding the Durham York Energy Centre Stack Test Results be 
referred to staff for a report to Committee of the Whole 

Works  

December 7, 2016 
Committee of the Whole 

Staff advised that an update on a policy regarding Public Art 
would be available by the Spring 2017. Works Spring 2017 

January 11, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

Inquiry regarding when the road rationalization plan would be 
considered by Council.  Staff advised a report would be brought 
forward in June. 

Works June 2017 



Meeting Date Request Assigned 
Department(s) 

Anticipated 
Response Date 

March 1, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

Staff was directed to invite the staff of Durham Region and 
Covanta to present on the Durham York Energy Facility at a 
future meeting of the Council of the Municipality of Clarington. 

Works  

March 1, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

Staff was requested to advise Council on the number of Access 
Pass riders that use Specialized transit services. Finance/DRT March 8, 2017 

March 1, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

A request for a report/policy regarding sharing documents with 
Council members. 

Corporate 
Services - 

Administration 
Prior to July 2017 

May 3, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

Discussion ensued with respect to whether data is collected on 
how many beds are created through this funding; and, if staff 
could conduct an analysis of the Denise House funding allocation 
to determine whether an increase is warranted. H. Drouin advised 
staff would investigate this and bring forward this information in a 
future report.  

Social Services  

May 3, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

Discussion ensued with respect to whether staff track the job loss 
vacancies in Durham Region, in particular the retail market.  K. 
Weiss advised that staff will follow-up with the local area 
municipalities and will report back on this matter. 

Economic 
Development & 

Tourism 
 



Meeting Date Request Assigned 
Department(s) 

Anticipated 
Response Date 

June 14, 2017 
Council 

That staff be authorized to distribute the Draft Transportation 
Master Plan to the area municipalities and other stakeholders for 
their review and comment and report back to Regional staff by the 
end of September 2017. 

Works  

June 14, 2017 
Council 

That the concerns raised from the John Howard Society of 
Durham Region be referred to Social Services staff to provide 
assistance or advice to the John Howard Society and that a report 
be brought back to Council in September, 2017. 

Social Services September 2017 

September 6, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

Staff was asked to provide Council the schedule for the upcoming 
consultations meetings with the local business community and 
stakeholder regarding the Vacant Unit Rebate and 
Vacant/Excess Land Property Tax Policy 

Finance  

September 6, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

The following motion was moved by Councillor Parish and 
Councillor Collier: 
That the delegation of Greg Milosh regarding cost payment for 
unused sick days be referred to staff for a report to be brought 
back to Committee of the Whole by December 31, 2017. 

Finance By Dec 31/2017 



Meeting Date Request Assigned 
Department(s) 

Anticipated 
Response Date 

September 6, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

The following motion was moved by Councillor O’Connor and 
Councillor Ryan: 
That the Commissioner of Finance review the reporting 
requirements for over-expenditures that will utilize the 
contingency provisions of a project and report back on potential 
modifications to the October Committee of the Whole. 

Finance October 4, 2017 

October 4, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

Harm Reduction Program Enhancement: Staff agreed to provide 
details of the distribution of money among the public health units. Health  

October 4, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

2017 Allocations for the Community Homelessness Prevention 
Initiative:  Staff agreed to provide more information regarding how 
many households have been redirected out of the Region for 
services. 

Social Services  

October 4, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

The following Motion was passed regarding the Cannabis 
Legislation Bill C-45; Bill C-46 
A) That the Region of Durham work with all lower tier 

municipalities to create a single by-law related to recreational 
cannabis; and 

B) That staff report back on the ability to create a surtax, of an 
equivalent amount to senior governments, on the products 
being sold in licensed facilities located within the Region of 
Durham to assist our Health, Social and Police services to 
offset the education and safety costs related to the use of 
cannabis. 

Health/Legal/ 
Finance/Police  

 



Meeting Date Request Assigned 
Department(s) 

Anticipated 
Response Date 

October 4, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

Update on Simcoe Street Construction from Rossland Road to 
Robert Street: S.Siopis .  S. Siopis advised she would look into 
this and follow up with Councillor Carter directly. 

Works   

October 4, 2017 
Committee of the Whole 

Councillor Collier questioned whether staff could provide quarterly 
reports on future Boiler outages in regards to the shutdown times 
and the reasons for the outages.  S. Siopis was asked to provide 
a response prior to the November Committee of the Whole 
meeting. 

Works November 2017 

October 11, 2017 
Council 

The following motion was referred back to staff for clarification: 
That the Commissioner of Finance review the reporting 
requirements for over-expenditures that will utilize the 
contingency provisions of a project and report back on potential 
modifications to the October Committee of the Whole. 

CAO/Finance December 6, 2017 
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